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 I’m writing in opposition of HB 1403 and encourage our legislators to not support this legislation. As a 
parent of a transgender teen in the State of North Dakota, I find it more often than not that his LGBTQ+ 
friends do not have supportive home lives. HB 1403 provides fundamental rights for parents and effectively 
chills the rights of our youth, inviting abuse especially for our LGBTQ+ youth. Based on the data below, our 
LGBTQ youth in North Dakota have higher rates of suicidality, having seriously considered or attempted 
suicide, compared to their straight peers. Suicidality is reduced significantly when LGBTQ+ youth have a 
supportive parent or family at home. Unfortunately, a small number of LGBTQ+ youth, 5-7%, feel that they can 
talk to their parents when feeling sad, hopeless, or anxious. Significantly, 72% of our transgender youth report 
that their parents swore at them or put them down in the past year, and less than half of our transgender 
youth felt they had a teacher or adult to talk to if they had a problem. In addition, 27.2% of our transgender 
youth are not sleeping at home, and 20% have been kicked out, abandoned, or ran away. Please do not 
support HB 1403 as providing fundamental rights to parents can cause great harm to the unsupported LGBTQ+ 
youth in our state.  
 

  
 
Source: 2021 YRBS data from the ND Department of Public Instruction. 


